Town of Wilmington Recreation Commission Minutes of the Meeting May 2, 2019

Present:

Members – Sheila Burke, Michael Burns, Jennifer Crane and Laurie Robarge Absent – Charles Biondo Also in Attendance - Recreation Director, Karen Campbell and Senior Clerk, Linda Kanter.

The meeting was called to order at 5:01 p.m.

Minutes

The April 4, 2019 Meeting Minutes were accepted unanimously. Motion by Laurie Robarge; second by Jennifer Crane.

Director's Report:

Karen Campbell reviewed the details of the April Monthly Report.

Old Business:

Murray Hill Playground: Construction is moving forward with equipment purchases underway.

Program Coordinator: Brett Sawin, the Recreation Department's new Program Coordinator, started on Monday, April 29.

New Business:

Reorganization: By unanimous votes, the Commissioners have reelected Michael Burns as Chairman and Charles Biondo as Vice-Chairman.

Yentile Turf Field – Soft opening in March: Permits were issued in March to youth sporting organizations to allow early access to the Turf Field before the full facility was open for the season. Players and visitors, unaware of the permit restrictions, voiced displeasure with the lack of bathroom access.

Town Meeting – May 4: Annual Town Meeting will begin at 10:30 a.m. this Saturday in the Wilmington High School Auditorium.

Town Beach Staff: Numerous applications for Lifeguard and Gate Attendant positions have been received. Interviews and hiring recommendations are underway.

Discussion/Questions:

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, June 6, 2019 at 5:00 p.m. in Room 9.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:49 p.m. by a unanimous vote. Motion by Laurie Robarge; second by Sheila Burke.

Submitted by: Linda Kanter Senior Clerk, Recreation Department